
 

 

Aug. 29, 2025 

Dear Bow Valley High School families, 

I am writing to share an important update about changes to the start of school at BVHS. Due to an 
unexpected delay to the expansion and modernization of the school we will not be able to open the 
building to students next week. To ensure learning continues, we will temporarily move to online learning 
for Sept. 3 – 5. Staggered entry for Grade 9 students on Sept. 2 is cancelled. The school building will not 
be open for students or families during this time. BVHS staff do not have any further information about the 
reopening of the school, but you will be receiving communication from the school on accessing courses 
online.  

Teachers will reach out directly to families on Sept. 2 and provide more information and links to virtual 
classrooms so students can connect with their classmates and courses and begin instruction on Wednesday, 
Sept. 3. If you need access to a device for at-home learning, please let the school know so they can 
support you with this. While RVS has limited devices available for families to borrow, BVHS will provide 
information for families who do not have a device at home. 

Please be assured this delay is only temporary and the school will be ready to welcome students back into 
their classrooms as soon as possible. The project contractor is working quickly to complete the final steps 
needed to ensure the building is safe and ready for our students. We know there is a lot of excitement 
around the opening of the new space at BVHS, and we appreciate your understanding and patience while 
we navigate this unplanned delay. We will provide an update as soon as we have new information. Thank 
you. 

Sincerely, 

 

Ryan Reed 
Superintendent of Schools 

 


